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Parents and Caregivers, 

 

Our school focus on writing 

This year, our school literacy goal is to focus on writing and developing the writing skills of all our 
students.  We identified through our data, including NAPLAN and work samples that writing was 
an area of need.  We aim to make sure that all students become more motivated and driven in 
their planning, writing, editing and proofreading their work.  The teachers are also ensuring that 
the students know the next step in their learning.   

At our Staff Development Day on Friday our staff continued to engage in professional learning with a focus on teacher  
collaboration, which benefits our students.  

Here are some ways that you can help your child at home with writing: 

§ Let your children see you write for different purposes - shopping lists, emails, messages, letters, filling out a form 

§ Talk about your writing so that your child understands why writing is important and the many ways it can be used 

§ Talk about writing in a positive way and show how it is part of every day living 

§ Help your child write letters or emails to relatives and friends. A real audience for writing is a great motivator 

§ Encourage your child to keep a journal and record things that happen each day 

§ Hang a family message board in the kitchen and encourage your child to write or respond to messages 

§ Keep a supply of pencils, pens, markers, paper, notebooks in a special place where writing is valued 

§ Use you child's writing to make little books that she/he can illustrate 

§ Read, read, read to and with your child! This will increase vocabulary knowledge and enable them to see a variety of 
author's techniques that they can use in their own writing 

§ Create a word bank of words your child likes to use in their writing. The sight words from school is a good place to 
start 

§ Play word games to help your child become more comfortable manipulating sounds in words 

§ Sharing lots of different experiences (going to the zoo, to the park, gardening, cooking) together and talking about it 

 

Staffing Update 

I wish to inform you that Mr Hughes has resigned from his teaching position here at Holy Cross.  Mr Hughes has accepted 
a new role outside of our Diocese and will be leaving on 28th August, 2015.   

 

We gratefully acknowledge and sincerely thank Mr Hughes for his wonderful contribution to our school community over the 
last 3 years and wish him all the very best for his future endeavours.    
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Sacramental Program 
This weekend a number of children from our school will begin their preparation to be Confirmed. They will join a larger group 
of students who form this yearôs cohort of candidates in readiness to receive the Holy Spirit in Confirmation on the weekend 
of the 28th and 29th August. Please keep them in your prayers during this special time.  

 

The Feast of St Mary MacKillop of the Cross 
This Saturday is the Feast of St Mary MacKillop of the Cross. St Mary is especially important to 
us as she is Australiaôs first saint. We often think of Saints as being people who lived long ago 
and lived    devout lives of meditation and prayer. The communion of saints however is full of 
many different people who lived lives devoted to God in many different ways. St Mary shows 
us that in our modern age, through our work and commitment to God we too can aspire to a 
saintly life. In intercession, there may be no other saint who understands us as St Mary does and who we can turn to.          
St Mary walked the streets and roads that we do today. She worked and cared for our ancestors. She felt the heat of the 
Australian sun and felt the breeze of Sydney harbour. This Saturday we celebrate her life and remember her in prayer.  

The Feast of the Assumption - from our Parish Bulletin 
The Feast of the Assumption is one of two remaining Holy Days of Obligation, where we are compelled to attend mass. As 
our parish is consecrated to Mary, everyone is enjoined to attend the Vigil Mass for the Feast of the Assumption of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary on Friday, 14 Aug at 7:30 pm.  
 

Getting to Know Youth Group 
GTK Youth Group (Getting to Know) GTK is the St John XXIII Parish youth group where our young people get to know God, 
the Catholic faith and each other through Gospel reflection, music, active participation at mass, games and food! So, if you 
are in years 4 - 6, come along to one of our sessions and let us grow together in our faith. When: 2nd (choir) and 4th Sunday 
Where: St Mark's Staff Room Time: 4:30 - 7:30 pm. Contact: gtkyouth@gmail.com Info: http://www.gtkyouth.com 
 

Wednesday Parish Mass 
Mass this Wednesday 5th August will be attended by Year 2 at 9am. Mass is in the library and all parents are invited. Year 5 
will help lead next Wednesdayôs mass on 12th August.  

PBS4L Update 

The challenge this week for  everyone in the Holy Cross community is toé 

do their personal best to care for Godôs creation. 

This challenge was set by Kindergarten 

How do we do our personal best to care for Godôs creation? 

Here are some suggestions from Holy Cross students: 

Put rubbish in the bin 

Share things with others 

Treat animals with respect 

Give a helping hand to someone 

Keep pollution out of the drains 

Why do we teach the agreement We do our personal best? 

Listening to others and making good choices helps us to do our best every step of the way in everything we do. By setting 
goals we are able to realise our strengths and gain input so that we can move to a higher level of success. 

What does personal best look likeé 

 

 

 

 

 

At Holy Cross we learn together ï we do our personal best, we are respectful and we are safe. 

In our learning spaces? 

Completing all tasks 

Doing hard thinking 

Staying on task 

Taking care of classroom belongings 

Using resources around you 

Being in the right place at the right time 

In our play spaces? 

Being a problem solver 

Encouraging others 

Using kind words 

Sharing the equipment 

Playing fairly 

Playing safely 

Being in the right place at the right time 



 

Athletics Carnival 
On Thursday last week the students who had qualified for running the races for 

100m, 200m and 800m had their races at Lindfield Alywn Reserve. Fortunately, the 

weather was kind to us and we were able to successfully run the races. The           

students walked to the oval and enthusiastically supported the runners as they          

participated in the races. We thank our parent helpers who assisted on the day by 

walking with the students, assisting with time keeping and helping to set up the race 

tracks: Mrs Bivona, Mrs Sullivan, Mrs Lim, Mrs Inns, Mrs Szymoniczek,                       

Mrs OôReilly, Mrs Scott and Mrs Zec. 

Congratulations to the following students who will now compete in the next level, 

Blacktown Zone, next Tuesday 11th August. We wish them all the best on the day. 

Jessica Aye, Lovette Boachie, Henrietta Boateng, Brendon Brock, Sophia Ettehad, 

Luke Giumelli, Cameron Gornall, Athalia Huang, Benjamin Inns, Noami Justin, 

Christina Kiceec, Sebastian Kiceec,   Elisha Kumar, 

Beatriz Matias, Jay Nelson, Madeleine OôRourke, 

Nayte Odgers, Oceane Parker, Orlando Pawlik,   

Oliver Phillips, Franchesca Samonte,                     

Carina Sastrillo, Callum Schott, Jaiden Selvan, 

Claire Szymoniczek, Jacob Szymoniczek, Talijah 

Tietie, Aaron Verhoven, Ruby Villiers, Leticia Zec & 

Abbey Mey 


